
 

 
 
 
17th January 2024 
 
 
 
Dear parents and carers, 
 

Important information for parents regarding attendance and Education Penalty Notices (EPN) 
 

Strong attendance at school is essential for your child. We know that the better the attendance of a child at school, 
the better they will achieve. 
 

Last year, students who had attendance above 95%, on average, achieved one GCSE grade more in all their subjects 
than students who had attendance between 90% and 95%. 
 

For students with attendance below 90%, the gap was, on average, 1.5 grades lower than those who attended well. 
The chart below puts this in sharp relief. 

 

 
 
Schools in the Wigan Borough have been working alongside the local authority in relation to Education Penalty 
Notices.  Parents may be fined if their child’s attendance at school falls below an acceptable level. 
 

Attached is an advisory letter to parents and carers outlining the criteria for EPN fines.  If your child meets the criteria 
relating to unauthorised absences you will be eligible for a fine.  Further information can be found on the school’s 

website where you will also find the local authority’s Code of Conduct relating to EPNs. 
 

If you have any questions regarding your child’s attendance or the criteria for EPNs please do not hesitate to contact 
your child’s Head of Year. 
 

Yours faithfully 
 

Kieran Larkin 
Headteacher 


